 Hiawatha Park & Recreation Commission

Regular Meeting

January 12, 2010
Chairperson Bill Hornett called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. in the Hiawatha Council Chambers.  Present: Deb Theis, Joe Helle, Bruce Henthorn, Bill Hornett, and Larry Eveland
Motion by Bruce Henthorn, second by Larry Eveland, to approve the agenda.  Motion carried.
Motion by Joe Helle, second by Deb Theis, to approve December 15, 2009, minutes.  Motion carried.

Motion for new Chairperson and Vice Chairperson

Motion by Larry Eveland, second by Deb Theis, to appoint Joe Helle as Chairperson of the Parks and Recreation Commission. Motion carried.

Motion by Deb Theis, second by Joe Helle, to appoint Bruce Henthorn as Vice Chairperson of the Parks and Recreation Commission. Motion carried. 
Community Center Nonprofit Yearly Use Agreement
The Parks and Recreation Commission noted that the dates requested by the Cedar Rapids Association of the Deaf are on Saturdays, not on the allowed weekdays of Monday through Thursday. The Commission asked Angie Cole, Parks and Recreation Director to contact the Cedar Rapids Association of the Deaf and ask them to change their dates or pay regular price for the rentals. 
New Park Signs
Plans were provided for Tucker and Guthridge Park signs by Wood Graphics. There are two quotes provided, one for a double-sided sign on 6x6 posts that is one piece of wood, the other quote has 4x4 posts with two signs attached to them (two pieces of wood set double-sided). The advantages to having two signs set on 4x4 posts is that it will not hold moisture like one thick piece of wood. Moisture build up can lead to the top hump of the sign getting weak and having to be replaced.  Bruce Henthorn thought the moisture problem could be treated with a wood protecting solution and that the lower bid of one sign on 6x6 posts would be the better choice. Angie Cole explained that the Commission was not provided with different tree options but could change the colors of the tree with different green colors or fall colors. Commission agreed to leave the tree logo the same. Commission agreed they liked the smaller sign for the west side of Guthridge Park with the Farmers Market attachment.
Motion by Bruce Henthorn, second by Larry Eveland, to approve purchasing one sign for Tucker Park $2640 and two signs for Guthridge Park $3390 from Wood Graphics. Motion carried.

Shade Panels for Guthridge Park 
Angie Cole spoke with the sales representative from Shade Creations and stated that the shade panels can be curved or straight. It’s just a matter of where the poles are installed. Hiawatha Parks crew would most likely install the poles before the panels are made so that they can come back and measure the distances between the poles accurately. The shades would then be installed at an angle and possibly at different heights to get the most shade. The low corners of the panels should be directed towards the sun. Looking over the color splotches the Commission agreed to the berry and teal colors to match our playground and splashpad equipment. Estimated total is $7993.14. It’s approximately a $532.50 savings if it is ordered before the end of the year. 

Motion by Joe Helle, second by Larry Eveland, to approve purchase of shade panels from Shade Creations of Waterloo for an estimated total of $7993.14. Motion carried.

Parks and Facilities Comprehensive Plan Request for Qualifications and Proposals

Angie Cole included a draft of a Parks and Facilities Comprehensive Plan request for Qualifications and Proposal. Developing this plan would be very valuable information when determining Hiawatha’s 5-year park and recreation plan, requesting federal aid, submitting for grants, and providing continuity through the CIP, Comprehensive Plan and Master Plan. City Council has approved $12,000 in funding for this project. The Commission agreed they want to work with companies to get the best plan.
Motion by Joe Helle, second by Bruce Henthorn, to send out requests for qualifications and proposals for developing a Parks and Facilities Comprehensive Plan. Motion carried. 
RECREATION UPDATE

Kid’s movie night.  This will be held January 15th showing the movie “UP”.  Veridian credit union will continue to sponsor the movie nights; however, they will no longer be able to provide activities before the movie. Larry Eveland asked if we had wifi in the community center to offer to parents with lap tops. Angie Cole said we do have it available in the community center. 
The activity brochure has been sent to the printer.  Hopefully this will be mailed out next week.  Sponsorship for the brochure has been confirmed along with sponsorship of the various activities. Our sponsors for the brochure cover all of our printing and some of the mailing costs. 
PARKS REPORT

Hiawatha has applied for and received “Tree City USA” designation. This shows our long term commitment to tree planting and maintenance. The Commission recommended nominating Pecks Landscaping as an Outstanding Local Partner for the Tree City USA luncheon. 
Motion by Joe Helle, second by Deb Theis, to adjourn at 7:30 p.m.   Motion carried.








Bill Hornett, Chairperson
ATTEST:  Angela A. Cole, Park and Recreation Director
